
April 1, 2015 

Dear committee members, 

 

As a new resident of VT, I urge you to vote no on Bill S141. 

This is a bill that has been promoted and pushed by GunsenseVT which has 

been proven NOT to be a grassroots organization. As a new Vermonter I am 

opposed to any changes to the VT gun laws that have served the state so well 

for for over 200 years. 

    Having come from the Bay State, I truly was hoping for a legislature that 

actually listened to the people unlike what we had in MA. I hope I wasn't 

wrong. 

   

    See, if this law gets passed, More laws will follow and be lobbied by 

GunsenseVT,  and they won't stop. I'm sure they told you all as much. They 

want NJ, NY or CT style gun laws (or worse). Even if you don't like firearms 

or don't agree with Vermont's rich history of uniqueness... Please vote no.  

 

Please, keep Vermont unique. Say no to Gunsense VT. Vote NO on S141. 

 

 

Warmly, 

 

Jeffrey S. Kocsis 

 

Vernon 

 

 


